BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

MIKE HADDOCK, Chairman 839 Henderson Road Trenton, NC 28585

JOSEPH F. WIGGINS, Vice Chair 641 Richlands Road Trenton, NC 28585

FRANK EMORY 8466 Hwy 41 West Richlands, NC 28574

ZACK KOONCE 1539 Ten Mile Fork Road Trenton, NC 28585

SONDRA IPOCK RIGGS 862 Riggstown Rd. Pollocksville, NC 28573



418 Hwy 58 North Unit A TRENTON, NORTH CAROLINA 28585 (252) 448-7571 FAX (252) 448-1072

11/20/2018

COUNTY MANAGER

FRANKY J. HOWARD 418 Hwy 58 N. Unit A Trenton, NC 28585

COUNTY ATTORNEY

Dave Baxter P.O. Drawer 889 New Bern, NC 28563

CLERK TO THE BOARD

ANGELICA K. HALL 418 Hwy 58 N. Unit A Trenton, NC 28585

WEBSITE:
www.jonescountync.gov
email:
jonescounty@jonescountync.gov

Chris Austin, Director of Rental Investment North Carolina Housing Finance Agency P.O. Box 28066 Raleigh, NC 27611-8066

Dear Mr. Austin,

I am writing to you regarding the current draft of the 2019 Qualified Action Plan for tax-credit affordable housing. As you may know Jones County suffered a substantial impact during Hurricane Florence in September and has left many homes, businesses and schools destroyed beyond repair. Even prior to this event we have had a great need for additional affordable housing within the County. We have hoped to attract a developer to provide a low-income housing tax-credit development in one of our towns within in the county however none of these communities can be competitive in qualifying to maximize site score points with past or the current draft of the qualified action plan.

We understand that small towns under 10,000 in population can qualify if the required amenities are within two miles of a proposed project site- unfortunately this extra consideration is of little benefit for our county. We would like to respectfully request that additional provisions be added to assist lower population rural counties. There are many suitable sites in Pollocksville, Maysville and Trenton but the amenities are much further than two miles however they are located within the county boundaries. Please consider the addition of a new supplemental criteria for counties with a total population of less than 25,000 which would better enable a potential project site to be competitive. This could perhaps consist of either a reduction in the number of amenities required to maximize site score points, allowing even a greater distance to the amenities (perhaps simply to be located within the county) or a bonus boost of points to offset lost points for missing one of the three primary amenities.

Thank you very much for the opportunity to submit comments on the draft 2019 action plan and we hope that you further consider any measure that can assist rural communities like ours within the county and other counties with the same situation. We recognize there is a great need for affordable housing throughout the state and applaud the work that North Carolina HFA does each day in the creation and preservation of affordable housing.

Sincerely,

Franky Howard Jones County Manager